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HALF YEAR RESULT 

 
The Board of Nexbis Ltd (ASX:NBS) today confirmed continued improvement in 
the company’s cash position from $9.2M at 30 June 2009 to $15.2M as of 31 
December 2009 to $18.42M as of 24 February 2010.  
 
Despite the improving cash position, the Half Year results have been negatively 
impacted by the combination of $0.9M in foreign exchange losses and a $6.6M 
non-cash accounting adjustment relating to amortisation and depreciation.   
Following the Board’s decision to temporarily suspend the Malaysian Nexcode 
project, a $4.6M provision has been made for the impairment of the Malaysian 
receivables.  In addition, following advice from the Auditor and in the interests of 
maintaining a conservative approach, the Board has also made a one-off $4.8M 
provision for impairment against the Nexcode contract rights, which were 
acquired prior to the full acquisition of Nexbis in 2009.  These factors have 
resulted in a uniquely adverse trading outcome with a Net Loss After Tax for the 
Half Year to December 31, 2009 of $21.05M.   The normalised cash loss for the 
period was $3.7M. 
 
The Board reaffirms its confidence in the resumption of its Malaysian Nexcode 
project with very constructive ongoing discussions with the Government. 
However, as stated in the Company’s Business Update of 5 February 2010, the 
Board has decided to record impairments relating to the project as there is not 
yet sufficient certainty surrounding a recommencement date and payment in full 
of outstanding amounts. These impairments are fully reversible and will be 
revised should the anticipated positive conclusion eventuate. 
 
These non-cash movements do not impact the cash position of the Company, 
which reported a healthy cash balance of $15.2M for the period ending 31 
December 2009, up from $2.1M for the same period last year.  Operating cash 
flow was positive at $6.03M. The company continues to be debt free. 
 
 
 



Commenting on the results, Nexbis CEO, Johann Young stated, 
“Notwithstanding the current trading conditions, our sound capital management 
ensures that the Company remains in a strong financial position with our balance 
sheet in very good shape.  Our existing cash reserves are substantial at 
$18.42M, and we are debt free.” 
 
“As we indicated earlier this month, we have confidence in our strategy, and our 
pipeline remains extremely encouraging.  As our long-term transformation project 
continues to gain traction, we believe we are well-positioned to see a 
considerable improvement in earnings rate as we progress through FY10 and 
beyond,” Mr. Young stated.  
 
“While we recognise volatility in earnings from half to half can result from timing 
of orders, we remain primarily focused on delivering longer-term growth.  Our 
focus in the first half of the year has been on developing operational excellence 
while expanding both our investment in innovation and distribution.  We 
anticipate that this disciplined approach will see a rebound in revenues in the 
second half.”  
 
All investor relations enquiries should be directed to David Mair or Liza-Jayne 
Loch of Republic Consulting on 02 9640 0905.  
 
 
Yours faithfully,  
 

 
 
Peter Dykes 
Director 
 






































